
 

SB205 STORMWATER DISCHARGE COMPLIANCE  

AND BUSINESS LICENSING 

 
 
Dear Facility Operator, Landowner, or other Responsible Party, 
 
California Senate Bill 205, approved on October 2, 2019, mandates certain facilities demonstrate 
coverage under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Industrial 
General Permit (IGP) program prior to being issued a new or renewed business license on and 
after January 1, 2020. A business requires IGP coverage if it has a regulated Standard Industrial 
Classification (SIC Code). Regulated SIC Codes are defined in Attachment A of the IGP: 
 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/stormwater/docs/industrial/ 
2014indgenpermit/atta.pdf 

 
Businesses requiring IGP coverage must comply via electronic submittal of applications and 
reporting to the Storm Water Multiple Application and Report Tracking System (SMARTS): 
 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/water_issues/programs/stormwater/smarts/ 
 
For more information and resources about how to select the appropriate SIC Code(s) for your 
business and identify whether your business is operating as a regulated facility, please refer to 
the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) SIC Manual online: 
 

www.osha.gov/pls/imis/sic_manual.html 
 
To meet the requirements of Senate Bill No. 205, businesses operating as a regulated 
facility within the City of Hermosa Beach must provide the following information, to the 
extent applicable, as part of the business licensing process: 
 

• The name and location of facilities operated by that business. 
• All primary SIC Codes for the business. 
• Whichever of the following apply for each facility operated by that business, as issued by 

the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB): 
o The stormwater permit number, known as the Waste Discharger Identification 
     number (WDID). 
o The WDID application number. 
o The “notice of non-applicability” (NONA) identification number. 
o The “no exposure certification” (NEC) identification number. 
 

If you have any questions please contact the State Water Resources Control Board’s Office of 
Enforcement: stormwater@waterboards.ca.gov or 916-341-5272. You may also contact Douglas 
Krauss, Environmental Programs Manager at dkrauss@hermosabeach.gov or 310-750-3603. 

 

http://www.osha.gov/pls/imis/sic_manual.html
mailto:dkrauss@hermosabeach.gov


If you are applying for a new or renewed business license in the City of Hermosa Beach, please 
fill in the following table, to the extent applicable, and return this form with your Business 
License Application: 
 
Business License  
Account Number 

 

Contact Name  

Business Name  

Business Address  

Description of Facility’s  
Primary Activities 

 

Applicable SIC Code(s)  

 
If operating as a regulated industry, please also provide the following information: 
 
WDID Application ID 
Number1 
 

 

WDID Number2 
 

 

Notice of Non-Applicability ID  

No Exposure Certification ID  

 
1The WDID Application ID Number is assigned by the SWRCB to track an IGP application (i.e. 
Notice of Intent) in SMARTS that has not yet been assigned a WDID number. 
https://smarts.waterboards.ca.gov/smarts/faces/SwSmartsLogin.xhtml. 
 
2 The WDID Number is issued by the SWRCB once the IGP application (i.e. Notice of Intent) has been 
processed in SMARTS. 

https://smarts.waterboards.ca.gov/smarts/faces/SwSmartsLogin.xhtml

